MINUTES


MARYLAND BOARD OF ARCHITECTS
DATE



February 26, 2014


PLACE:


500 N. Calvert Street









3rd Floor Conference Room





Baltimore, MD 21202
PRESENT:


Diane Cho, Chair 




Stephen Parker




Gary Ey





Paul Edmeades 




William Parham 




Magda Westerhout

OTHERS PRESENT:
Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director





Terry A White, Administrative Secretary




Susan Cherry, Assistant Attorney General




John Corkill, Jr. AIAMD




Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

CALL TO ORDER:







Diane Cho, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Motion(I) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Mr. Parham and unanimously carried to approve the December 19, 2013 meeting minutes with corrections.

RESIGNATION

Pamela Edwards, Director conveyed to Diane Cho, Chair and the Board that Gary Bowden, long-time architect member of the Board formally submitted his resignation via written correspondence. 

Mr. Bowden severed the citizens of Maryland for more than fifteen years as a board member. In that time his knowledge and experience had a positive influence on the practice of architecture in the state.
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COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
The Complaint Committee reported on the status of the following complaints:


14-AR-05
-
Open;
Sent to Investigation


14-AR-06
-
Open;
Consent Order and fine offered


14-AR-07
-
Open;
Consent Order and fine offered

Motion (II) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to accept the report of the Complaint Committee.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY

The Board approved the following applications for reciprocal licensing:

Jeremy A. Novack

17544
Douglas E. Seiler
17588

Damon A. Sheppard

17589
Peter J. Noone

15790


Rebecca A. Hollins

17599
James N. Branch
17600

Roman T. Holowka

17601
Paul H. Dibos

17602


Addison W. Nottingham
17603
Robert J. Wilson
17604


Andrea W. Pasuer

17605
Ryan W. Lemon

17606


Bradley J. Harseman

17607
Mark J. Walle

17609


Douglas L. Karnes

17610
Rocky J. Baer

17611


Paul A. Walker


17611
Rene Tercilla

17614


Garth D. Hall


17615
Lijun Dong

17608


Ora F. Fraze, IV

17629
Warren Johnson

17630

Anastasios H. Kokorir
17631
Michelle C. Lerner
17632

Quyen Luong


17633
Michael A. McKay 
17634

Mothusi P. Phometsi

17635
Alicia M. Radcliff
17636

Aaron M. Rodebaugh

17637
Vincent Sorrentino
17638

Robert J. Stensland

17643
Mark Sidorczuk

17639

Robert B. Winstead

17640
William E Wolf

17641

Mark G. Vetter


17642
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRATION EXAM

The Board approved the following applications for the Architectural Registration Examination:
Sarah E. Davis




Andrew S. Fishback
Lee Giwon





Ann R. Goodman
Divya S. Matthew



Edward D. Wilczynski
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Mary Ann R. Wilmot



Timothy J. Wilmot
Irini Zhupa




Wisum B. Aldabbagh
Anup M. Joshi




Kyle P. Mastalinski
Elizabeth A. McIlnay


Julio C. Quintero

Natasha M. Valldejuly


Wenjia Wu

Transfer of Grades
-
Leslie S. Hayes
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR FIRM PERMIT 

The Board approved the following applications for the Certificate of Authorization:
Array Architects, Inc







17508

Scott Gardner Architect, PLLC






17583

Jones & Boer Architects, Inc.






17585

Design Resolve, LLC








17616

Architectural Design Collaborative. Inc




17617

Proactive Design and Building Systems, Inc.



17618

BRR Architecture, Inc







17619
Entech Architectural Services, Inc





17620
MS Consultants, Inc








17624

Animal Arts Design Studios, Inc.





17598

Ricci Greene Architects, P.C.






17645
USA Architects









17644

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR REINSTATEMENT
The Board unanimously approved 14 applications for reinstatement.
CORRESPONDENCE

Legislative Policy Memo

The Board reviewed the annual notice which reminds those persons employed by or that serve through the department, that authorization must be obtained in advance before one can act, speak or testify on behalf of the department on legislation. 
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Association of Licensed Architects Letter 

The Board received a letter from Joanne Sullivan of the Association of Licensed Architects (ALA), dated February 24, 2014.

Ms. Sullivan is requesting that the Board change its regulations to include their organization as an approved provider of continuing education provider.

Although the Board will gladly entertain an application to approve individual courses changing the regulations is not under consideration at this time.
LEGISLATION

Firm Bill

Ms Edwards informed the Board that the firm bill has passed the Senate. The architect's interest here is enforcement authority regarding firms.
NEW BUSINESS

CPC Regulations update

Ms Edwards provided the Board with the revised language for Regulation 08 that would allow the Board to waive or exempt the CPC requirements, for extenuating circumstances. The revision included a requirement of the licensee to request a waiver/exemption (Compliance Exemption Request) at least 60-days in advance of the license expiration. If the licensee cites medical reasons for the request, written documentation is required in support. Also, the licensee must submit a detailed plan to fulfill the requirements no later then 

6-months after the expiration date.

After a discussion, it was decided to table this discussion for the next meeting when the Boards Counsel is in attendance.
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Digital signatures
 
Ms Edwards provided the Board with proposed changes to signing and sealing regulations which will allow digital signatures of documents.

Ms Cho decided to table this discussion until next meeting as well. She also requested that the administrative staff inquire to other states to get a grasp of the degree of implementation digital 
signatures have achieved.
NEW BUSINESS
Path to License Initiative - Clear Course Initiative

Stephen Parker conveyed to the Board some points of a conversation he had with David Conrath, Dean of the School of Architecture at the University of Maryland. Mr. Conrath appealed to Mr. Parker to solicit the Board's input in creating a clear and concise path to licensure that can be distributed to students early in the educational endeavor. Mr. Conrath would like to address the Board at the March meeting and ask the Board for support in efforts to accelerate the licensing process.
 
John Corkill, AIAMD also expressed this sentiment as he hears from emerging professionals of the difficulties of plotting the course to obtaining licensure. He also discussed work experience documentation and the application process that seems to challenge students and interns.  Other members say they hear similar episodes for non-licensed professional in their offices.  It is obviously that changes are needed and the Board has a committed to stabilizing the path. The Board's initial outreach will be through a newsletter article discussing this subject.

NCARB


Paul Edmeades updated the Board on NCARB's Regional Meeting Summit to be held in San Antonio, TX on March 8, 2014. Mr. Edmeades believes the meeting will follow along a usual agenda including the resolutions, and bylaws, Officers requirements for election, dues, and current discussions regarding broadly experience architects revised language, educational requirements and interacting with schools, etc.   
e also discissed parts of the application
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OTHER BUSINESS


In recognition his service, motion (V) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Mr. Edmeades and unanimously carried to obtain a Certificate of Appreciation for Gary Bowden.


Harry Loleas stated that he anticipates an appointment to replace Mr. Bowden in the near future.


Ms Cho asked if the Department offers orientation for new board members. Mr. Loleas stated that he and Elizabeth Trimble from the Attorney General's Office perform training for board members. It was decided that the training would be scheduled the April meeting
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, motion (VI) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Mr. Parker and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:20 a.m.
​​__________ With Amendments

______ With Corrections





______       

Diane Cho, Chair

__________________________

Date
